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RS-RFQ-007-2023 

Request for Quotation 

Animal Pound Renovations 
 

 

Addendum No. 2 

(to the Request for Quotation Document) 

 

The Request for Quotation (RFQ) is modified as set forth in this Addendum. The original 

RFQ Documents and any previously issued addenda remain in full force and effect, 

except as modified by this Addendum, which is hereby made part of the RFQ. 

Respondents shall take this Addendum into consideration when preparing and submitting 

its response. 

 

1. Site Meeting 

 

A site meeting took place on November 22, 2023.  The following people were in 

attendance: 

 

 Company Name Representative 

1. Tem-Pro Joey Labreque 

2. Demora Andy Desmaris 

3. Helm & Sons Chris  

4. Demora Sandy Nadeau 

5. Norwin Cody Turcotte 

6. SLE Contracting Stephane Laferriere 

7. Ironwood Decks & Construction Denis Langlois 

8. TBK Construction Etienne Rivard 

 

  

2. Animal Bath Room 

 

a) Bidders will be required to relocate the 30” baseboard heater currently in the Animal Bath 

Room to the opposite wall within the same room.  Bidders will also be required to turn a 

4” drain cleanout 180 degrees to make it accessible from the adjoining bathroom.  The 

waterline for the toilet within the adjacent bathroom will also need to be moved to 

accommodate the new shower surround.  The new location of the baseboard heater will 

be the wall between the water heater closet and the Animal Bath Room as indicated on 

the image below: 
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3. Dog Area 

 

a) The shelving hung on the east and north wall of the dog area shall now remain. It was 

previously indicated in the design notes that the bidder was required to remove it.  No 

repairs or painting of the walls are required in the footprint of the shelving. Walls and 

ceiling below and to the side of the shelving are still required to be repaired and painted. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

_________________________ Issued: November 23, 2023 
Mathew Bahm 
Director of Recreation 
 
CITY OF TEMISKAMING SHORES  
P.O. Box 2050 
Haileybury, ON 
P0J 1K0 
 


